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Dear Sir/Madam

My name is Peter Brady and I am the chairman and founder of the Holding Out Hope registered charity, which has been supporting children and adults living in eastern European institutions since 1992.

The registered charity number for Holding Out Hope is 1077667.

Our website address is www.holdingouthope.co.uk

For just over a year we have been providing aid and support to Samuil social care home in Bulgaria, in which time we have undertaken four visits to the home, providing clothing, food and medicines. Our operations are fairly small as we are a very small charity, though we do what we can.

I have read Amnesty’s report from 2002 on Samuil entitled ‘ Arbitrary detention and ill treatment of people with mental disabilities ‘ and I am sorry to report that, not much has changed since 2002.
I am writing to you out of concern at our findings and yet, I am concerned that by doing so, we may find the doors to the institution closed to us in the future.

The director and many of the staff are fantastic and are doing their best amidst hopeless conditions at the institution.

Last summer the director and staff took 25 inmates on a holiday to the black sea resort of Varna, so there is evidence that they are doing their best to improve these peoples lives

 I do not believe that inmates are beaten as much as previously reported, however I do think that they are still hit regularly by staff, in their attempts to control. Many of the staff are called ‘ nurses ‘however I do not imagine that any are trained.
My main concern is the use of seclusion rooms. We found a large metal door, which was padlocked. When I asked the staff what was in the room, they told me that they thought it was a boiler room. I looked closely at the door and saw a couple of holes that looked like pin holes. I gazed through one of the holes and was horrified to see a young man with obvious severe learning disabilities, rocking behind the door. I asked the staff to open the door and they said that they were afraid as the young man is aggressive, however I persisted and so they opened the door.

As the door opened, the young man slowly stepped forward and kissed the back of the hand of the staff member, which is probably one of the saddest scenes that we have ever witnessed. He was just pleased to see anybody…..even his jailer !.

We were concerned that nobody could tell us how long a resident might have to stay in this, small, degrading room.

Residents still live in dormitories, with six or more sharing. They do not appear to have any possessions of clothing or toiletries.
On a number of occasions we have found a ‘ day room ‘ with 40 to 50 residents crammed in together, with TV being the only activity on offer. Most did not bother to watch TV, preferring to sit rocking for most of the day.

The government has recently provided funding for double glazed windows throughout the institution, which has helped to make it a little warmer. They have also removed the mesh fencing from around the home and have now built a high, ugly wall, which has made the institution look more like a prison than before.

The living conditions at Samuil are appalling, which must be a violation of the residents rights, under the European human rights act.

We have established a very good relationship with the director at Samuil, who we intend

To bring to Bristol for a short period of time in April. I am an area manager for a charitable trust in Bristol, providing support for people with learning disabiliies. The director will spend time in care homes, hopefully witnessing ‘ good practice ‘ and learning how our staff manage difficult and challenging situations. We would hope that he would then return to Samuil with some new ides.

When Amnesty international and the Bulgarian Helsinki committee visited Samuil in july 02, the conclusion of the report states that if conditions at the home can’t be improved, then it needs to close.

We took a camcorder around the home on several occasions and our footage suggests that conditions have not changed since 2002 and this ‘ warehouse of neglect ‘ continues to house this large group of people, offering little or no hope for the future.

I do not intend at this stage to write to the General prosecutor or the minister of labour as I would imagine they would question the wisdom of the director at samuil, allowing us to film around the home and this director has only good intentions and wants the best for his residents. If he were to be dismissed, then there would be no hope at all for this place.
If Amnesty could apply some pressure or even a follow up visit to samuil, then this might make a difference, rather than a small charity as ourselves, trying to be heard.

If you can give me some advice here, I would appreciate it.

Yours sincerely

Peter Brady

